
 
 

Agenda Item No.2 
COUNTY COUNCIL – 6TH FEBRUARY 2018 
CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
PEOPLE 
 
Beverley Garner 
 
It is with deep regret that the Chairman reports the recent death of Beverley Garner who 
was killed in a traffic accident on the A14.  Beverley was employed to work as a 
Passenger Assistant by T&T one of our home to school/college transport operators on 
the route serving Highfield Littleport, supporting children and young people with complex 
special educational needs.  In addition, up to 1 December 2017, she was employed by 
Cambridgeshire Catering and Cleaning Services working at St Helen’s Primary School 
in Bluntisham. 
 
Alexa Cox 
 
It is also with deep regret that the Chairman reports the recent death of Alexa Cox, a 
much loved and respected member of the Archives Team.  Alexa had worked in 
Archives for many years as a Relief Archivist, based at Huntingdonshire Archives at 
Huntingdon Library.  During that time she gained an unrivalled knowledge of 
Huntingdonshire’s history, and her depth of knowledge, her helpfulness and her unfailing 
good humour were widely appreciated by everyone who worked with her and by all the 
members of the public with whom she came into contact.  
 
 
MESSAGES 
 
His Royal Highness The Earl of Wessex to Cambridge 
 
The Chairman was honoured to welcome His Royal Highness The Earl of Wessex to 
Cambridge recently, on behalf of the County Council, when he visited the Arthur Rank 
Hospice Charity, Shelford Bottom, Cambridge on Friday 19 January, to formally open 
the new building. 
 
His Royal Highness was in Cambridge for two days, and during that time also visited the 
Real Tennis Club in Cambridge, and attended a Department of Education Award Dinner 
at Jesus College. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


